
 

 

 

 

 

 
Zion Kaleo Brink Woodfin was born May 10th at 5am.  It 

was awesome to see him take his first breath and to see the 
start of his new life in this world.  However, that is also a scary 
thought.  This world isn’t really certain and many times it 
seems like the future is not all that bright. But then the lines 
from a very familiar song came to my mind,  

“How sweet to hold a newborn baby, and feel the 
pride and joy he gives:  

But greater still the calm assurance: This child can face 
uncertain days because Jesus Lives!” 

 
How true that is!  We can have confidence in this life because our life is in Christ, the creator, sustainer, and 

almighty God of the universe.  We have nothing to fear as long as we have put our faith and trust in Christ and the free 
gift of Salvation he offers. 

 
 We were blessed these last couple months in our ministry to see several people come to faith in Christ.  Of 

these there were two boys in particular who were amazing to watch.  As soon as they surrendered themselves and 
trusted in Jesus as their Savior, you could see that “New Life” enter them.  Their whole outlook on the world changed, 
they could face uncertain days because JESUS LIVES!   
 
      We are moving to San Francisco in August and we cannot wait to spread that hope of New Life to those in the Bay 
Area!   Please continue to pray for us to gain the rest of our support, for our move to SF and for us to be able to quickly 
find housing.  Also, be in prayer for the two other couples on our church planting team as they transition to San 
Francisco and for their hunt for jobs and housing as well.  
 
     This life is hard, and at times it can be scary.  But in spite of all the darkness out there in the world we as followers of 
Jesus know that we have that unshakable HOPE and that no matter what… 

“Life is worth the living Just because Jesus Lives!” 
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             New Life 

We would love to hear from you! 

This is Joey, one of the boys I was able 

to lead to Christ. Pray for him as He 

continues to grow in the Lord. 


